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.;     Please address correspondence to: - 
Cranford, Bradcutts Lane, Cookham Maidenhead, Berks SL6 9AA
5 December 2024 
Planning Department

Royal Borough of Windsor and Maidenhead

Town Hall, St Ives Road

Maidenhead

Berks SL6 1RF
Dear Sirs,

SITE AL37, LAND AT LOWER MOUNT FARM, CANNONDOWN LANE,

COOKHAM - PLANNING APPLICATIONS 23/02019 AND 23/02022
Provision of Public Bus Service
This site is at present only served by an hourly bus service along Whyteladyes Lane and Cannondown Road. As far as we are aware, this service is not guaranteed to continue running for any defined future period. This is at present a poor infrequent service which does not even run late into the day. It also fails to run into Cookham at all when the Moor Road floods. 
Item 6 of the Site Specific Requirements in the BLP Site Allocation Proforma states:- 
“Ensure that the development is well served by public bus routes/demand responsive transport/other innovative public transport solutions, with appropriate provision for new bus stop infrastructure, such that the bus is an attractive alternative to the private car for local journeys, including to nearby GP surgeries and leisure facilities” 
We have not identified anything in this proposal that will even ensure the present inadequate bus service continues to run by the time construction starts on site let alone ensures that the site is well served by a public bus route for a significant period after construction is completed.  To meet this Site Specific Requirement an 
adequately improved bus service ( or alternative public transport offering) must be guaranteed for a significant period after completion of construction. The present offer for the installation of bus shelters  is a totally inadequate response to this  specific requirement. Bus shelters are of no value if there is no bus service!
In the move towards sustainability this development should be a catalyst for an improved guaranteed bus service  to serve this site, the rest of the village, and the surrounding areas. At present, all we will have is extra traffic created by the proposed development actually delaying the existing bus service.  
Unless a concrete, substantial offering is forthcoming from the developer, please add this to the many  other reasons we have already given for refusing this application in its present form.
Yours faithfully,

R D Scarff, Chairman, Planning Sub-committee, The Cookham Society
Cc Cookham Parish Council and Ward Councillors, Case Officer
The Cookham Society has over 600 full members
and a further 600 online Facebook followers. 
It aims, for the benefit of the public, to protect, preserve and create
features of general public amenity within the Parish of Cookham, Berkshire.

Registered Charity No.257224
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